Item No 6(c)

COUNCIL MEETING, 28th November 2012
CABINET, 12th November 2012 

90 LOCALISED BUSINESS RATES

Councillor Mrs Nash, Cabinet Member with responsibility for Communities, presented a written report of the Director for Communities advising of changes to the financing of local government and specifically the introduction of the new business rates retention scheme from 1st April 2013.  The Annual National Non-Domestic Contributions Return, which was an estimate of what the Council would collect in business rates, would take on an increased significance from November/ December 2012.  In the future, this would set the business rate base for the following year with any variation between the estimate and actual being dealt with through the surplus/deficit on the collection fund, and would therefore become an integral part of the budget setting process.  The proposals also meant a fundamental change in the approach to the management of business rates, business economic growth and planning policy to stimulate business rates growth.  The Government was now requiring that the National Non-Domestic Contributions Return be formally approved by the Council before submission.  This approval could however be delegated to the Cabinet, a Council Committee or an officer.  Having regard to the timescales involved it was recommended that Cabinet should be authorised to approve the annual return.

The report provided background information, set out details of the Government’s proposals and made particular comment with regard to levy and safety net, business rate pools, renewable energy projects and resetting the system.  Details of the financial and the corporate implications were also set out in the report for Members’ consideration.

* RESOLVED that
(a) it be recommended to the Council that the authority to approve the annual National Non-Domestic Contributions Return be delegated to Cabinet;

(b) the financial risk and reward associated with business rates transferring to local authorities and the need to consider what changes are needed to mitigate any risks be noted; 

(c) the governance arrangements for business rates pooling be approved in principle and responsibility for finalising detailed matters be delegated to the Head of Finance in consultation with the Head of Democratic and Partnership Services; and

(d) a further report be submitted to Cabinet once the 2013/14 funding details are known so that a final decision on whether to enter into the Leeds City Region business rate pool can be taken.

(Only part (a) of the above requires the approval of the Council)

